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MINUTES of meeting – Wednesday, January 2, 2008

HOST-Brenda Johnson   FACILITATOR-Jean Herbert   SECRETARY-Vicky Coccoluto


ATTENDING:  Lauren Costello, Betsy Cregger, Elizabeth Ghoniem, Jessica Jones, Lisa Kalner Williams, Marilyn Mullane, Frances Shawcross






The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.

1.  The December minutes were approved as submitted.

2.  The Treasurer, Elizabeth, deferred a full review to the next meeting, but reported that year-to-date trends are “in the black.”

3.  Reports by Subcommittees:


Bulletin – Vicky reported on this morning’s Bulletin meeting, recommending that publicity for the Brainstorm Brunch discussion on immigration emphasize reading last month’s “Immigration Issue” as preparation.  Also, the Bulletin commended Betsy on her report to the Winchester Planning Board in the January issue, and would like to make this a recurring feature.  Finally, the Bulletin is looking for someone with publishing (layout) skills to add to the committee; Madeleine Kaiser has shouldered this responsibility so well for so long, but wishes to reduce her Bulletin duties in coming months.


Lisa suggested the Bulletin advertise this need in its next publication.


Membership – Lisa reported that 13 membership renewals have come in since the last meeting, and that the Steering Committee members are 100% paid-up.  Frances announced a meeting of herself, Jean, Lisa, and Madeleine for Saturday, Jan. 5th to discuss a policy for lapsed members on the membership list.  Jean plans to attend a LWVMA membership meeting on Feb. 12 in Shrewsbury.


Brainstorm Brunch/Immigration consensus – Frances and Jessica reported a new approach to postcard publicity for BB:  a mailing service that sends high-quality postcards from its site.   Lisa will do an email follow-up to this postcard, and the publicity will include a suggestion to emphasize reading the Bulletin immigration material beforehand.  The BB committee, Frances, Jean, Brenda, meets one week from today, Jan. 9.  Jean reported that they have visited the Sanborn House site, and it appears to be ideal for a group of 30 – 40 to sit and eat.  The serving of wine there would require employment of a bartender; it was decided not to take this step.  To simplify the potluck meal, Jean suggested we bring a variety of foods, such as vegetarian and non-vegetarian buffet items that can be served at room temperature and require no last-minute heating or other preparation.  Jean made a note of several SC members who volunteered dishes of this kind.


Voter Services – Marilyn and Vicky confirmed that Betsy, Frances and Lauren will help with Winchester High School voter registration on Friday, Jan. 4th at 9:15 a.m.  Frances will bring banners, and Elizabeth offered her laptop computer for the slide projection.  As yet, Woburn has not confirmed a date for their assembly, but one is expected soon, likely next week or early in the following one.


Municipal Finance discussion and consensus – Betsy reported that Ernie Dieterich will help lead this discussion on February 13th.  The likely location and time are Winchester Library Smith Room at 7 p.m., which she will confirm tomorrow.

4.  Other topics:


The “Run Granny Run” program suggestion – Lisa has contacted Granny D by email but nothing to report yet.  Lisa’s ideas are:  Granny’s book could be an additional book discussion, or she could be an invited speaker for our annual meeting, or a stand-alone appearance, perhaps sometime in June.


Region 5 meetings – Lauren had earlier volunteered to attend these meetings.  She will be in touch with Judie Muggia, Region 5 chair, to determine the schedule for meeting dates in the coming months.


Library display for “Iran Awakening” book discussion – The book discussion group—Jean, Gloria, Sarah—will follow up on this suggestion for an April display at the Winchester Library.

5.  Miscellaneous new business:


Website maintenance – Frances requested reimbursement for website expenses of $103.68 (2 years) – approved.


LWVMA Kick-off voter event on Beacon Hill tomorrow (Jan 3) – Marilyn highlighted this event, just announced by LWVMA.  Betsy thought she might be able to attend.


Betsy commented on the recent Army COE final EIR report—the only cost-effective solution to the Mystic River flood control is to dredge the area south of the Post Office and build a rock retention wall, involving removal of considerable tree cover.

NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, February 6, 2008 -- Host, Elizabeth Ghoniem, 99 High Street (turn L on Arlington, then immediate R on High—3rd house), Facilitator, Sarah Regan; Secretary, Bonnie Alpert.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
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